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CATHOLIC CHURCH FESTIVAL A SUCCESS

PICTURED FROM LEFT TO RIGHT ARE FATHER DAVID G. ZUMAYA, 
JUANITA MONTOYA(QUEEN CANDIDATE), FRANCES SANDOVAL(LAST 
YEAR'S QUEEN), LINA FALCON(NEW QUEEN), MAYOR WILLIAM 
MENDEKE, AND COUNTY JUDGE TOMMY SEARGEANT.

St. Mary Magdalene Catholic 
Churchs' Spring Festival held on 
May 1987 was a fun day. I
want to thank all the merchants who 
donated to our auction. Due to 
their help we had a very good 
return. I also wish to thank all 
the people who worked openly and 
behind the scenes. There are too 
many to name as I wouldn't want to 
miss anyone. Also, last but not 
least, thanks to all the folks who 
came out and supported us on 
Sunday, both physically and 
financially. The raffle was won by 
Elizabeth Aguirre-1st prize; Ralph 
Blahnik-2nd prize; and Lupe Morgan- 
3rd prize. Once again, thank you 
all very much.

Joan Boutwell,Chairperson

BAND CONCERT
Brackett ISD Band Director Dan 
Potter has announced the date for 
the high school and fifth-sixth 
grade concert. It is scheduled for 
next Tuesday, May 12 at 7:30 in the
school auditorium....

In addition to a special high 
school band presentation of the 
selection, "Instant Concert" and 
five beginning band numbers by the 
fifth-sixth graders several special 
service awards will be presented. 
Next year's drum major, head 
twillers for junior and senior high 
schools, and new twillers will be 
presented during the program.

SPRING DANCE RECITAL

The Braokett High School 
auditorium was alive with music and 
the dancing of the Beverly School 
of Dance pupils last Friday night 
as they presented their spring 
recital. The recital, entitled 
"Let's Meet at the Park", featured 
thirty of our local youths and also 
several of Mrs. Beverly Matzig's 
older students from Del Rio. Mrs. 
Matzig and Mrs. Janice Foster 
directed from backstage.

A beautiful backdrop was painted 
by Monea Meek and Kathy Bader and 
will be used in the Del Rio recital 
also.
Five different age groups of our 

local youth danced. The youngest 
group consisted of three-year-olds 
Susannah Davis, Savannah 
Massingill, Tana Ricks, Sarah 
Padgett, and Amanda Ward. They 
were featured in two dances— a tap 
dance in which they were children 
in the park, and a ballet dance 
titled "Roses". The four and five- 
year-old girls were Laura Lee 
Ballew, Jamie Bader, Emily Boyd, 
Tiffany Molina, and Sunni Jones. 
They performed a "Daisys" ballet 
dance, and they were "Ballgame 
Cracker Jacks" in their tap number. 
The next group consisted of first 
and second girls including Jackie 
Moore, Samantha Perez, Melanie 
Koenig, Amy Bader, Marcy Martinez, 
Brandy Meeks, Lindy LaMascus, Jo 
Lee Jones, and Drudell Carroll. In 
their ballet number they were 
"Skaters" in the park, and in their 
tap dance they were "Sail Boat 
Sailors". The oldest group of 
girls were third through fifth 
grade. Karla Hall, Teresa Perez, 
Sammie Ricks, Sarah Kelley, Cynthia 
Martinez, and Katie Hall danced as 
"Musicians" in a ballet number and 
as "Joggers" in their tap dance 
segment. All of the girls were 
featured in a "Tiptoe Through The

CONT. ON PAGE 7
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"THE N IT T Y  
AND THE GRITTY "

BY JOE TOWNSEND

One of the most beautiful of the 
roses is the Sweetheart Rose. The 
delicacy of the rose in full bud 
color is truly an outstanding work 
of the art of Mother Nature. 
Perhaps even more is this true of 
the Miniature Rose. If one but 
carefully examines these roses he 
will see the true beauty of the 
rose.

I stood one day this week in the 
midst of a wide variety of wild 
flowers. The showy yellow daisy, 
the Indian Blanket, the Indian 
Paint brush and the brown eyed 
Susan were truly magnificent in 
their profusion and rich color. I 
noticed however a few dots of color 
close to the earth. I took a 
moment to examine these. Here, 
obscure and almost unseen were some 
truly beautiful miniatures. Some 
white, some yellow, some blue and 
some a beautiful purple. Each was 
superb in its delicacy. Each was 
as much a sample of the true 
mastery of Mother Nature as the 
larger more showy flowers.

This is so true to life. Every 
town has its showy and highly 
visible leaders. The town would be 
bereft without them. They are the 
ones who move things and lead in 
making the place a better place. 
There are, however, the lesser 
lights. There are the many whose 
names are never mentioned at 
banquets or newspaper stories, but 
who none the less are true and 
delicate contributors to the life 
of the locality. Were it not for 
these, the lights of the leaders 
would not shine so brightly. Were 
It not for these, there would be 
little support for the leaders and 
hence little could be accomplished. 
Much of the true beauty of life in 
any community is found in people 
upon whom the bright light of 
recognition never falls, but who 
never the less are just as an 
essential part of the life of the 
community. God bless the "Little" 
people.

HUMAN SERVICES AT RISK

The Texas Legislature is trying 
to put together a budget for the 
next two years. With the pressure 
on to be frugal, legislators are 
focusing on dollars rather than 
people. Economic times are hard

but Texas is still able to meet the 
needs of its poor children |nd 
disabled and elderly citizens.

Amond the programs hardest hit in 
both the House and Senate budgets 
is the Texas Department of Human 
Services Community Care for Aged 
'and Disabled. This is a group of 
programs which allow older and 
disabled Texans to live in their 
own or their family’s homes instead 
of having to live in institutions 
or nursing homes. The services 
provided by Community Care programs 
include things such as: assistance 
with bathing, dressing, and 
homemaking; provision of hot meals; 
and day activity programs. 
Currently DHS is only able to serve 
one fourth of those eligible for 
these services. There are 3,000 
people on the waiting list. As 
these programs are cut and care 
givers are under greater strain, 
abuse is on the rise. Now there is 
a new kind of abuse elderly and 
disabled people must contend with: 
governmental abuse— cut back in 
funds and withdrawl of services.
Because of the way the Texas 

budget is designed, those who will 
pay most dearly for problems are 
low income older and disabled 
Texans receiving health and human 
services. Two thirds of the Texas 
budget is dedicated or promised for 
specific agencies through the state 
constitution or laws. The 
remaining third, called general 
revenue, is the only portion 
available to cut and is also the 
sole source of state funding for 
human services. In the past twelve 
years funding for health and human 
services has been reduced from 
twenty four percent to fourteen 
percent of the general revenue.
Unless the state increases its 

revenues too many people will be 
hurt. The individuals cut from 
these services will not be able to 
"hang on". Funding for human 
services must not be cut.

American Heart 
Association
Texas Affiliate

OLDER AMERICANS CAN CONTROL 
HIGH BLOOD PRESSURE

(AUSTIN) —  As we grow older, it is 
only natural that our heart and 
blood vessels age. Our bodies 
become more susceptible to heart 
attack, stroke, congestive heart 
failure and high blood pressure. 
Chances of having any of these 
health problems increase with age.

But older Americans can continue 
to reduce their chances of 
suffering from these cardiovascular 
diseases by having their blood 
pressure checked twice a year. If 
such checks reveal high blood 
pressure, the patient can still 
manage a normal, if not moderated, 
lifestyle.

High blood pressure, or 
hypertension, is common in persons 
over age 65, but it should not be 
considered normal. More than 54 
million American adults today have 
high blood pressure - more than 40 
percent in people 60 and over. 
Although most high blood pressure 
cannot be cured, it can usually be 
controlled and reduced.

"The first way to control high 
blood pressure is to be aware of 
it," says Addison A. Taylor, M.D., 
president of the American Heart 
Association, Texas Affiliate. "You 
may be in your older years and feel 
great, but you may still have high 
blood pressure if you haven't had 
it checked in the last year. The 
American Heart Association 
recommends that older Americans 
have their blood pressure checked 
at least once a year through visits 
to the doctor, clinic, or community 
screening program," Taylor added,

If a community screening or your 
own blood pressure measuring 
equipment reveals a reading of 
equal or greater than 140 over 90,

CONT’D ON PAGE 9

CARL’S
TRADING POST 

563-2003

706 NORTH ANN ST.

MONDAY THRU SATURDAY 
7:30 A.M. -  6:30 P.M.

SPECIALS

Metal Carts on wheels - $12 
Honda 70 with only 456 miles $500 - 

like new
Used Gas Weed Eaters - $75 

Used Drills & Saws - $25 to $50

All Kinds of Brass on Sale
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OBITUARY

LT. COL.
DOUGLAS H. LOGAN 

U.S. AIR FORCE (RET.)

Lt. Col. Douglas H. Logan, U.S. 
Air Force (Ret.), of Fort Clark 
Springs passed away Tuesday, May 5, 
1987, at the Wilford Hall USAF 
Medical Center in San Antonio, 
Texas. A native of Bokchito, 
Oklahoma, he was 69 years of age.
A much decorated Command Pilot, 

Lt. Col. Logan was a veteran of 
World War II, Korea, and Vietnam. 
He served in combat, and was ‘also 
an experimental test pilot for 
high-performance aircraft. 
Following his military retirement 
after 30 years of service, he was a 
design and development engineer for 
McDonnell-Douglas Corp. working on 
the Delta rocket booster and 
numerous satellite vehicles and 
space systems. Lt. Col. Logan held 
degrees in Industrial Management 
from Florida State University, and 
Aerospace Engineering Management 
from the University of Southern 
California; he also did extensive 
doctoral level work in Systems 
Engineering and Operations 
Research at the University of 
California at Los Angeles.

Lt. Col. Logan was a member of 
the First United Methodist Church, 
Brackettville, and served as a 
Certified Lay Speaker, liturgist, 
and steward. He was a former 
President of the Fort Clark Springs 
Community Council.
Lt. Col. Logan is survived by his 

wife, Betty Jean, of Fort Clark 
Springs, and his mother, Jewel 
Logan, of Midwest City, Oklahoma; 
his daughters are Sharon 
McLaughlin, of Tallahassee, 
Florida, Mary Elizabeth Perez, of 
Henderson, Nevada, and Andrea 
Logan, of Idaho Falls, Idaho, also 
stepsons Ronald, U.S. Army Special 
Forces stationed in Massachusetts, 
and Don, Okmulgee, Oklahoma. His 
brothers, Jack Logan, of Midwest 
City, Oklahoma, and Bryan, of 
Sparks, Nevada, also survive him.
Graveside services, with full 

military honors, will be held at 
the National Cemetery of Fort Sam 
Houston, San Antonio, Texas, on

Friday, May 8, at 11:00 o'clock 
a.m. Arrangements have been made 
with the Brookehill Funeral Home of 
San Antonio. A special memorial 
service will also be conducted at 
10:30 o'clock a.m. on Thursday, May 
14 at the Brackettville First 
United Methodist Church, with 
Pastor Philip A. Bell and former 
Pastor Ronald W. Kelley presiding.

The family has requested that, in 
lieu of flowers, contributions may 
be made in Lt. Col. Logan's memory 
to the Memorial Fund of the First 
United Methodist Church.

FIRE -O N -TH E-M O U N TA IN
CLOGGERSTO p e r f o r m

Traditional as well as precision 
is presented during a typical FIRE- 
ON-THE-MOUNTAIN performance. Under 
the direction of Rusty and Linda 
Carolan, the team performs annually 
at the Texas Folk Life Festival, 
Night in Old San Antonio and other 
Fiesta events, Wurstfest, San 
Antonio Livestock Show and Rodeo, 
plus 125-130 other events each 
year. Exhibitions range from 
business conventions to church 
functions, from television 
appearances to bluegrass concerts, 
from private parties to county 
fairs and festivals and even the 
World's Fair. Bookings included an 
8-day tour in Venezuela with 
performances in Caracas, Valencia 
and Maracaibo.

Bluegrass music is the focal 
point during each exhibition since 
history reflects that both the 
music and the dance have similar 
roots.

Audience participation affords 
spectators the opportunity to join 
in. The FIRE-0N-THE-M0UNTAIN 
Cloggers also offer beginner 
lessons several times a year.

An historical presentation on the 
background of clog dancing includes 
everything from Cherokee war whoops 
to Irish Step dancing to the 
English Lancaster clog. Fiddle 
music recorded by Linda Carolan's 
late grandfather adds authenticity 
to the Irish and buck dance 
sections of the story. Buck 
dancing, which is closely related 
to clogging in its origin, provides 
the audience with a taste of fancy 
footwork.
The combination of lively 

bluegrass music and intricate 
footwork by the FIRE-ON-THE- 
M0UNTAIN Cloggers results in a 
performance both thrilling and 
unusual to watch.

The FIRE-0N-THE-M0UNTAIN Cloggers 
will be at the Old Quarry at Fort 
Clark Springs on May 9» 1987 at 
8:00 p.m. Admission is $3.00 for 
adults and $1.00 for students.

WORD SPOT
Parts  of a Cow
WLPAED
RLEABR
LIKM LEWL
CKEN
ZMUZEL
LTIA
WJA

□ ____

_ □ ____
■

WSNEI -------□
HTIHG ___□  —
SETCHOROLF □ _______--
OHRN □ _____
EKNE ___□ _
RTULH _____□ _
SHFOO
Answers

sjsh4!M (PJOM J34U33) sj°°H  ' ljnMi
'a a u ii 'u jo n 'jo o ij 4saM3 /Li6 i m , Msuiç 

MDpMSQ (pJOM jajuao) MDf" ‘ | IDJ_

- a|zznyv'>|03N  '  | P M  ’ll !W '  I®JJD8 ' dol

Robert Moses, the man who planned many of New York's 
parkways, bridges and tunnels, never learned to drive a car.
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JONES ELEMENTARY FIELD DAY

Field Day was held Friday, May 1, from 8:00 a.m. until noon at the Brackett 
I.S.D. Stadium. All of the students from Jones Elementary were 
participants. They were good sports throughout all of the events. 
Congratulations to all of the students of Jones Elementary. The students 
who placed 1st, 2nd & 3rd in the events received ribbons for their efforts.

KINDERGARTEN
50 yd. dash 
BOYS
1st Jose Luis Perez 
2nd Jacob Puda 
3rd Tommy Sandoval 
GIRLS
1st Hilda Aguirre 
2nd Patricia Lopez 
3rd Sonya Correa

SACK RACE 
Boys
1. Joe Samaniego
2. Jacob Puda
3. Tommy Sandoval 
Girls
1st Hilda Aguirre 
2nd Stephanie Terrazas 
3rd Tiffany Molina

SHUTTLE RELAY 
BOYS 1st PLACE GIRLS 2nd PLACE
James Burks 
Jose Luis Perez' 
Jacob Puda 
Jamie Rivas 
Matthew Smallwood 
Tommy Sandoval

Hilda Aguirre 
Patricia Lopez 
Ariana DeLeon 
Mayra Fuentes 
Brenda Clarke 
Sonia Correa

3-LEGGED RACE 
Boys
1. Jacob Puda-Jose Luis Perez
2. Tommy Sandoval-Jamie Rivas
3. James Burks- Moses Villarreal 
Girls
1. Jessica York-Mayra Fuentes
2. Brenda Clark- Graciela Terraz
3. Hilda Aguirre- Linda Lopez

1st GRADE
50 Yard Dash SACK RACE
BOYS
1. Jorge Rodriquez
2. Demitrius Williams
3. Rene Luna 
GIRLS
1.Samantha Perez
2. Windy Goodloe
3. Alicia Rivas

GIRLS
1.Windy Goodloe 
2.Samantha Perez 
3.Alicia Rivas 
BOYS
1. Jorge Rodriquez
2. Rene Luna
3. Jose Gonzales

S1UITT1.K KIM.AY 
1ST BOYS 
Jorge Rodriquez 
Demitreus Williams 
Jose Gonzales 
Rene Luna 
Luis Guajardo 
Marcus Garley

SHUTTLE RELAY 
2ND PLACE GIRLS 
Windy Goodloe 
Liz Aguirre 
Susie Hernandez 
Mary Alice Martinez 
Katy Hagler 
JoLee Jones

3 LEGGED RACE Girls 
l.JoLee Jones-Cherisse Ward 
2.Susie Hernandez-Cecilia Terraz 
3.Beatrice Smith-Jackie Moore 
3-LEGGED RACE Boys
1. Jorge Rodriquez-Nat Terrazas
2. Jose Gonzales-Demitrieus Willi
3. Chris Garza-Rocky Aguirre 
3.Luis Rivas-Ryan Spring

2ND GRADE RESULTS
50 YARD DASH 
BOYS
1. Benito Talamantez
2. Beau Smallwood
3. Miguel Serrano 
GIRLS
1. Edwina Banta
2. Christina Reschman
3. Lily Burgess

SACK RACE 
BOYS
1. Benito Talamantez
2. Rocky Aguirre
3. Beau Smallwood 
GIRLS
1. Becky Payne
2. Edwina Banta
3. Brandy Meeks

SHUTTLE RELAY
GIRLS 1ST PLACE 
Edwina Banta 
Lindy LaMascus 
Cindy Vasquez 
Lily Burgess 
Amy Bader 
Rebecca Payne
3 LEGGED RACE 
BOYS
1. Baldemar Martinez & Miguel Serrano
2. Rocky Aguirre & Brian Flores
3. Matthew Tobola & Daniel Lincon 
GIRLS
1. Christina ReschmanS Lindy LaMascus
2. Cindy Vasquez & Edwina Banta 
3.Sandra Hernandez & Dru Carroll

BOYS 2nd PLACE 
Benito Talamantez 
Tim Hale 
Brian Flores 
Daniel Lincoln 
Miguel Serrano 
Beau Smallwood

3RD GRADE RESULTS

50 YARD DASH 
BOYS
1. Eric Villasenor
2. Conrado Talamantez
3. Juan Hernandez 
GIRLS
1.Samantha Luna
2. Nellie Serrano
3. Reagan Spring
SHUTTLE RELAY 
BOYS 1ST PLACE 
Conrado Talamantez 
Jeffery Moore 
Juan Hernandez 
Moses Hernandez 
Andres Garley 
Eric Villuaenor
3 LEGGED RACE 
BOYS

SACK RACE 
BOYS
1. Moses Hernandez
2. Jeffery Moore
3. Eric Villasenor 
GIRLS
1.Samantha Luna
2. Deborah Villarreal
3. Reagan Spring

GIRLS 2ND PLACE 
Reagan Spring 
Monica Rodriquez 
Donda Avila 
Isabel Aguirre 
Nellie Serrano 
Samantha Luna

1. Juan Hernandez & Rene Rodriquez 
2.Stefie Gomez& Ismael DeHoyos
3.Jeffery Moore & Juan Falcon 
GIRLS
1.Samantha Luna & Edwina Banta
2. Angela LaGioia & Denice Frerich
3. Nellie Serrano & Debra Villarreal

4TH GRADE RESULTS
50 YARD DASH SACK RACE
BOYS BOYS
1.Domingo Villarreul 1.Domingo Villarreal
2.Arturo Urritta 2.Jason Sciba
3.Gerardo Cedillo 3.Kelly Henrich
GIRLS 3. Michael Munoz
1. Lolly Hernandez GIRLS
2.Olga Aguirre 1.Jennifer Terrazas
3.Theresa Perez 2. Lolly Hernandez

2.Theresa Perez
3. Olga Aguirre

SHUTTLE RELAY
BOYS 1ST PLACE GIRLS 2ND PLACE
Mike Tharp Olga Aguirre
Domingo Villarreal Yesenia Garcia
Chris Mulligan Flor Flores
Everado Cedillo Jennifer Terrazas
Regeberto Galindo Lolly Hernandez
Kelly Henrich Theresa Perez
3-LEGGED RACE
BOYS
1.Domingo Villarreal&Eddie Esparzi
2.Chris Mulligan& Kelly Henrich
3. Chris Hale& Danny Garza
GIRLS
1.Theresa Perez & Keta Reschman
2.Zoila Herrera & Lolly Hernandez
3.Jennifer Terrazas & Sammie Ricks
5TH GRADE RESULTS

50 YARD DASH SACK RACE
BOYS
1. Pedro Serrano
2. Marty Schermerhorn
3. Dale Smith 
GIRLS
1. Christina Flores
2. Rosa Reyes
3. Elisa Saldana

BOYS
1. Manuel Perez
2. Marty Schermerhorn
3. Dale Smith 
GIRLS
1. Rosa Reyes
2. Josie Talamantez
3. Patricia Barragan

SHUTTLE RELAY 
GIRLS 1ST PLACE BOYS 2ND PLACE
Melissa .Tnvtmti 
Hannah Reschman 
Elisa Saldana 
Yvette Rocha 
Rosie Reyes 
Patricia Barragan

Mar L y  Sc henne ritorti 
Ben Gunrtuche 
Manuel Perez 
Matthew Rocha 
Pedro Serrano 
Dale Smith

3-LEGGED RACE 
BOYS
1. Manuel Perez-Pedro Serrano
2. Robert Gonzales-Matthew Rocha 
3.Oscar Garcia-Rumaldo Serrano 
GIRLS
1.Ida Aguilar-Rosa Reyes
2. Melissa Javens-Hannah Reschma
3. Patricia Barragan-Elisa Saida

6TH GRADE RESULTS 
50 YARD DASH 
BOYS
1.Adrian Pena
1. Juan Dominquez
2. Chris Kelley 
GIRLS
1. Anna Sanchez
2. Regina Rubino
3. Diana Gonzales

SACK RACE 
GIRLS
1. Melissa Vela
2. Tanya Frerich
3. Anna Sanchez 
BOYS
1. J.J.Sandoval
2. Lynn Floyd
3. Chris Kelley

o sooeosoasoeo G oeo o oo o so eoo so o sosso o oo sO G ao soeo o so oo o r.

I  ROLL!

I
^ooooaoeogoi

CONGRATULATIONS
TO

JENNYE LEE HOOD
FOR MAKING THE A&B HONOR

KEEP UP THE GOOD WORK! 

WE LOVE YOU!

I

îOOO&COOOCOOCCCOCGOa J

SHUTTLE RELAY 
BOYS 1ST PLACE 
Juan Dominquez 
Adrian Pena 
J.J.Sandoval 
Chris Kelley 
Claude Gomez 
Jesus Rodriquez

3 LEGGED RACE
BOYS
1. Adrian Pena-Juan Dominquez
2. J.J.Sandoval-Jesus Rodriquez
3. Victor Sanchez-Rosendo Mata
GIRLS
1. Melissa Vela-Aurelia Rivas
2. Tanya Frerich-Theresa Terrazas
3. Dee Frerich-Myrna Gonzales

GIRLS 2ND PLACE
1. Regina Rubino
2. Mary Falcon
3. Anna Sanchez 
A.Dee Frerich
5. Anna Morgan
6. Melissa Vela

ln Elizabethen England violets were eaten raw with 
onions and lettuce or mixed in b r o t h .
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TRACKS
ALONG THE 

TRAIL
BY DORTHY PAYNE

In the old days it wasn't all 
hardship and work, they Tiad plenty 
amusing things to do and "Jack was 
far from a dull boy."
There were rodeos, picnics, 

dances, snipe hunts and fairs. 
Fair Day, that was the day you 
could see all your friends, the 
rivalry for prizes was furious, but 
that was the fun of it.
The Fair and the rodeos didn't 

come very often but the baseball 
games did. Every Sunday in season, 
it was hitch up the horse, pack a 
lunch and off to the ballgame.
There were ballgames in my time 

too, but I was told of a particular 
game in the early 1900's that was a 
lulu. It was when an oil company 
from Tulsa played Dirtybutter.
The town of Dirtybutter is no 

more. It has long since been 
swallowed up by the spreading town 
of Tulsa. But in 1912 Dirtybutter 
was very much alive, and it had a 
ball team.

My parents had been married about 
a year and lived in an Oil Company 
camp at the edge of Tulsa. There 
were two pitchers on the Tulsa 
Oilers team. The foremans brother 
was one pitcher and my father, who 
was a southpaw, was the other. In 
fact my father could pitch either 
right handed of left handed which 
was very confusing to the batter.

On this particular Sunday, the 
home team, (The Tulsa Oilers), were 
scheduled to play the Dirtybutter 
team at Dirtybutter, so everyone 
hitched up their teams and drove 
their buggies and wagons about five 
miles through the blackjack oaks to 
the ball field at Dirtybutter.
Tulsa was a bustling, growing oil 

town at the time, and they drove 
through the town to Dirtybutter on 
the other side. Dirtybutter was 
located where the Tulsa Airport is 
now.

The game was going good for the 
Oilers except the umpire wasn't 
calling the pitches to suit the 
catcher, so he called for a strike 
over the plate about shoulder high.
Meanwhile, the spectators in the 

stands were rooting for their 
respective teams. Everyone was 
sitting behind the backstop and 
feelings were running mighty high. 
The Oilers had won all their games 
so far, and Dirtybutter was hoping 
to upset their apple cart. The

rooters were getting louder and 
louder and becoming more and more 
unruly. Finally the inevitable 
happened and the spectators in the 
stands went to fist city.
Snyder, a peace loving rooter for 

the Oilers, stood up and tried to 
stop the fight, "now boys, this is 
a foolish thing to do," but he 
didn't have a chance to finish 
what he was trying to say, because 
he suddenly disappeared beneath the 
seats.
The free for all became so out of 

hand the ball players stopped 
playing ball to watch the fight. 
The rooters fought on the stands, 
under the stands, and out on the 
edge of the playing field.
When they finally played out, the 

ball game went on and although the 
score has long since been 
forgotten, the Tulsa Oilers beat 
Dirtybutter and went undefeated for 
the season.
When the pitcher complied the 
catcher squatted and let the pitch 
go by. It caught the umpire in the 
mouth, and when he came to he was 
more cooperative.

HIGHWAY COMMISSION 
APPROVES 65  MPH 
SPEEDS IN TEXAS

HIGHWAY COMMISSION APPROVES 
65 MPH SPEEDS IN TEXAS

Following a public hearing 
required by Texas law, the State 
Highway and Public Transportation 
Commission voted this morning ' to 
increase the maximum speed limits, 
on Texas' rural Interstate 
highways.

Pending action by Gov. Bill 
Clements, the increased speed 
limits will go into effect at 12:0 1 
a.m.f Saturday, May 9.

Raising the maximum speed limits 
on rural segments of Texas' 
Interstate highways brings into 
effect portions of Texas law that 
set speeds prior to 1974, the year 
the national speed limit was 
reduced to 55 mph. Under that law, 
large trucks can travel at 60 mph 
during the day and 55 mph at night. 
The new provisions will allow 
automobile motorists to drive 65 
mph. These speeds do not apply to

T-BALL
ORGANIZERS NEEDED

Anyone interested in getting 
together an organized T-Ball team 
for 4 and 5 year olds please 
contact Debra at 563-2883.

r«OOOOOÍ ÿso o so o aso eceo o o o o o sco co co
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Î
8 TO GUADALUPE LUMBRERAS, MAY 8TH, 
AND MARTIN LUMBRERAS JR., MAY 10TH, 

MANY MORE FROM CECILIA 
AND DANIEL ARROYOS AND

h AND 
S LUMBRERAS 
« FAMILY 
%b o o o o e c o o o o s c c c o c o o s o s «

any roads other than rural 
Interstate highways.
After approving the new maximum 

speed limits, the highway 
commission informed the governor's 
office of its actions.
Under Texas law, the governor has 

seven days to sign a proclamation 
to implement the increase in 
maximum speed limits on Texas rural 
Interstate highways. The increase 
becomes effective when highway 
department crews post the new signs 
on rural Interstate highways on May 
9.

"Life is a jigsaw puzzle with 
most of the pieces missing."

Anonymous
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PICTURED FROM LEFT TO RIGHT ARE AMANDA WARD, SARAH 
PADGETT, TANA RICKS, SAVANNAH MASSINGILL, AND 
SUSANNAH DAVIS.

PICTURED FROM LEFT TO RIGHT ARE BRENT SMITH, ZACHRY 
DAVIS, J. WAYNE BALLEW, RYAN SPRING, AND JAMES 
BURKS.

PICTURED FROM LEFT TO RIGHT ARE BRANDI MEEKS, LINDY 
LAMASCUS, AMY BADER, JACKIE MOORE, MELONIE KOENIG, 
MARCY MARTINEZ, SAMANTHA PEREZ, JOE LEE JONES, AND 
DRUDELL CARROLL.

RECITAL

PICTURED FROM LEFT TO RIGHT ARE KATIE HALL, CINDY 
MARTINEZ, SARAH KELLY, KARLA HALL, TERESA PEREZ, AND 
SAMMIE RICKS.

PICTURED FROM LEFT TO RIGHT ARE SUNNI JONES, LAURA 
LEE BALLEW, TIFFANY MOLINA, EMILY BOYD, AND JAMIE 
BADER.

Tulips" ballet finale.
A group of boys, ages five through seven, included 

Zachary
Davis, James Burks, Brent Smith, J.Wayne Ballew, and 
Ryan Spring. They were first featured on the 
tumbling mat showing off some of the gymnastics they 
have learned this year, and then in a tap dance as 
baseball "Athletes".

The Del Rio guest dancers were featured in three 
different dances as "Mayor and Parents", a
"Showboat" dance, and as "Aerobic Dancers". The 
people of Brackettville appreciate the effort they 
made to come and participate in our recital, as they 
serve as inspirations to our own young dancers.
Following the recital, the mothers of the dancers 

held a reception in honor of their children who have 
worked so hard all year long with their teachers. 
The school cafeteria was decorated brightly with 
balloons and flowers.

CONT. ON PAGE 10
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VIDEO VIEWER

BY RORY WOODSON

BRACKETT ALL SPORTS 

BOOSTER CLUB

Hi, this week it will be "Peggy Sue 
got married" and " Stewardess 
school," that will have to try to 
stand up under my pen!

"Peggy Sue got Married" was 
reminiscent of "Back To The Future" 
althought Peggy Sue was not as good 
as "Back To The Future" it's well 
worth watching. Kathleen Turner 
who plays Peggy Sue visits her 25th 
High School reunion and somehow 
goes back in time, back to her high 
school days. Imagine being able to 
change your entire future! The 
writers of this movie did and 
turned out a fairly good story. I 
give this one an 8 1/2 .

"Stewardess School" accomplished 
exactly what it tried to do. It 
turned out to be a really good 
comedy. "Judy Landers" loans her 
beauty to this movie, and "Donald 
Most" (who by the way played Ralph 
Malph in Happy Days), who tries to 
give Spuds Mackienze a run for his 
money as the original party animal. 
(Don't worry Spuds has nothing to 
worry about).

If ya'll like "Police Acadamy" then 
I know you'll like "Stewardess 
School" it's really worth watching! 
TILL NEXT WEEK----- HAPPY VEIWING

Texas has more fairs, fes­
tivals and expositions 
than any other state — 
over 500 each year.

B 0 0 T  cor, |
JTS •  JEANS •  HATSBOOTS • JEANS

BUCKLES • SHIRTS 
Work Clothes & Boots

es uaunui Wrangler 

SAVE AT SAM’S

774-4289
534 S MAIN 
DEL RIO. TX

The Brackett All-Sports Booster 
Club will conduct its final event 
of the current school year on 
Thursday, May 14 at the Powder Puff- 
Football Game, during the halftime 
festivities of the annual event, 
when the drawing for a 1 /2  
processed beef will be held. Due 
to the number of unsold tickets the 
drawing has been delayed twice, 
according to club President Ron 
Kelley, but will definitely be held 
on that evening.

According to Kelley this has been 
a successful year for the club due 
to increased individual memberships 
and a generous group of 
Brackettville business memberships. 
The club will turn-over several 
thousand dollars in ear-marked 
funds for construction of a weight 
room when the Brackett ISD finds a 
suitable bidder in the next few 
weeks. Several raffles and cash 
donations have made.this possible 
over the past three years. Other 
activities have included 
hospitality rooms for three 
basketball tournaments, two parent 
appreciation nights, chartering one 
football bus, and a donation to 
provide football insurance 
premiums. The club will be able to 
offer more help in the future to 
the athletic program now that the 
weight room needs have been met, 
according to Kelley, who wishes to 
thank all Kinney County residents 
for their individual and group help 
this year.

TEXAS LOTTERY

Legislation currently pending in 
Austin would authorize the 
establishment of a state lottery. 
If the measure is approved by the 
Legislature, Texas citizens will 
have the opportunity to vote on a 
constitutional amendment to permit 
the creating of the Lone Star 
Lottery.

Opponents are attempting to keep 
the lottery bill bottled up and to 
prevent legislators from submitting 
the issue to a referendum vote. 
Their arguments are in the form of 
time-worn myths that state 
lotteries prey on the poor, that 
they spawn compulsive gambling and 
so on.
The problem with these, and 

other, arguments is that they are

personal opinions that cannot be 
documented. Study after 
authoritative study has 
conclusively shown that lotteries 
have no detrimental social effects.

The reality is that lotteries are 
exciting, entertaining games that 
are played by people in all 
socioeconomic groups in states 
across the nation. The public 
popularity of lotteries is clear: 
to date, voters in 28 states have 
approved lotteries by overwhelming 
margins.

Comptroller Bob Bullock estimates 
that a Texas lottery would 
contribute more than $600 million 
to the state treasury during the 
upcoming biennium and another $900 
million during the succeeding 
biennium. Even these hugh amounts 
would not erase the state's 
staggering deficit. These funds 
would, however, alleviate the need 
for cutbacks in higher education, 
highways and other key services. 
More importantly, lottery revenues 
would significantly reduce the need 
for further state tax increases.
Further, there is a broad base of 

grassroots support for a state 
lottery. According to public 
opinion polls, 68 percent— more
than two-thirds— of all Texans want 
a state lottery. Even opponents 
acknowledge the fact that Texas 
voters will approve the Lone Star 
Lottery by huge margins if it is 
put on the ballot.

The track record of lotteries in 
other states is one of total 
success. Lotteries are generating 
billions of voluntary dollars that 
otherwise would be derived from 
mandatory taxes. Too, lotteries 
are providing millions of citizens 
in other states, not including 
Texas, with access to an 
inexpensive form of entertainment.
Our state budget problems, 

combined with the fact that Texans 
overwhelmingly favor a lottery, 
provide the Legislature with an 
easy answer: LET THE PEOPLE 
DECIDE.

BICYCLING PRECAUTIONS

Austin —  Whether you drive an old 
clunker with coaster brakes or an 
ultra-light, high performance 
bicycle, safety should be your top 
priority. A well-maintained bike 
is the first step in safe cycling, 
cautions Texas Safety Association 
(TSA).
In conjunction with National 

Bicycle Safety Week,
TSA offers the following 
maintenance advice:

C O N T ’ O ON P 8  9
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see your physician for a complete 
evaluation. "if the doctor tells 
you that you have high blood 
pressure, make sure that you 
understand the directions and 
follow them carefully," suggests 
Taylor. Proper treatment can 
usually bring high blood pressure 
down to normal levels, reducing the 
risk of heart disease.

Traditionally a doctor will try 
to treat high blood pressure 
through the following methods:
Diet: Reducing salt and sodium

intake, eating a balanced diet & 
maintaining a good body weight 
can be important factors in 
reaching normal blood pressure. 

Exercise: Moderate exercise,
such as walking, can be an 
important asset in controlling 
and maintaining normal weight, 
and therefore, blood pressure. 
For some people with high blood 
pressure, exercise can be 
dangerous, so its important to 
follow your doctos's orders. 

Medicine: Medicine may be presc 
ribed for some cases of high 
blood pressure and when other 
treatment methods haven’t 
succeeded. There are many 
different blood pressure 
treatment medicines available 
for doctors to prescribe.

jo o o so o eso so cco o so o o eeo o o o o so so o so !

LP GAS

BUTANE
PROPANE

LP GAS

PROPANE

ROADRUNNER ENERGY, INC.

IN

BRACKETTVILLE
AT

CORNER OF ANN & CROCKETT

•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
OVER 30 YEARS OF

DEPENDABLE SERVICE

"Lessening your chance of a 
stroke or heart attack makes blood 
pressure control worth it," states 
Taylor. "An added advantage is 
that some insurance companies will 
lower your insurance premium if you 
have reduced your blood pressure 
and have it under control," Taylor 
added.

For more information on high 
blood pressure, contact your local 
office of the American Heart 
Association weekdays during 
business hours.

C O N T ’D FROM PG "8
* Be sure tires are properly
inflated; the correct pressure 
should be embossed on the tire's 
sidewall. Caution: over-inflation
can make a tire explode and cause 
serious injury.
* Make certain tires do not rub 
against the bike frame and that 
tire rims do not rub against brake 
pads.
* Replace missing, bent, or 
broken spokes.
* Check to see that brakes are 

working properly. Tighten loose 
brake cables, and replace them if 
they are frayed or rusty.
* If yours is a multi-speed bike, 
check to see that the gearshift 
levers shift smoothly —  any 
problems should be serviced by an 
authorized dealer.
* If buying a new bike this 
spring, be sure it "fits". When 
seated, you should be able to place 
one foot flat on the ground without 
leaning.

Additional safety tips to 
remember include wearing bright- 
colored clothing during the day and 
light-colored clothing at night. 
Add a headlight and taillight at 
night to improve your bike’s 
visibility to motor vehicle 
drivers.

Wear a helmet every time you get 
on a bicycle and make sure child 
passengers do, too. About 75 

| percent of all bicycle-related 
fatalities are caused by head 
injuries. Each year, about 1,000
people are killed in bicycle
accidents nationally.

Remember maintenance and safety 
precautions and avoid becoming one 
of those statistics.

Treat leftover baked 
potatoes like this: cut in 

out. mash

TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

DID YOU KNOW?
That in 1985, measles killed 

over two million children?
Many more had the disease and 
suffer now from vision, hearing and 
heart defects.

That a vaccine to prevent the 
disease was developed in 1962?

SEE YOUR PHYSICIAN OR HEALTH 
DEPARTMENT CLINIC FOR YOUR VACCINE.

DID YOU KNOW?
That in 1985 pertussis 

(Whooping Cough) killed over 
600,000 children and affected 
millions more?

That a vaccine was developed 
in 1931 for pertussis protection?

SEE YOUR PHYSICIAN OR HEALTH 
DEPARTMENT CLINIC FOR YOUR VACCINE.

DID YOU KNOW?
That in 1985 polio took the 

lives of 30,000 children? It is 
still a major cause of disability 
in the developing world, crippling 
about 500,000 each year.

That a vaccine to present 
polio was developed in 1955. In 
1986 Rotary International has 
pledged to eliminate polio in the 
next 20 years. In Project Folio 
Plus, $120 million is needed for 
vaccine by the Rotary Clubs.

SEE YOUR PHYSICIAN OR HEALTH 
DEPARTMENT CLINIC FOR YOUR VACCINE.

Rubella (3-day
Measles) causes
to the fetus or

DID YOU KNOW?
That

measles/German 
birth defects 
unborn child.

That a vaccine to prevent 
Rubella was developed and licer sed 
in 1969. All women who plan to 
have a baby should be vaccinated 
prior to conception.

SEE YOUR PHYSICIAN OR HEALTH 
DEPARTMENT CLINIC FOR YOUR VACCINE.

SPORTS AWARDS
• TROPHIES* ENGRAVING •
• PLAQUES • OFFICE SIGNS •

• CAPS and UNIFORMS • 
•EQUIPMENT*

114 W.

chives, salt 
Return to 

and b oose.

M  Rio. T ou t 78840 
TELEPHONE:
OHic*: 774-8133
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Cookies, punch, and coffee were served from silver 
appointments on a table centered with a beautiful 
floral arrangement. Everyone attending the recital 
was invited to attend.

All dance students and their parents wish to thank 
Mrs. Matzig and Mrs. Foster for coming to 
Brackettville to teach this year. Everyone also 
appreciates the generosity of the St. Andrews 
Episcopal Church parishoners for providing their 
parish hall for dance lessons throughout the school 
year. This recital illustrated what a successful 

* year we have had, and we look forward to an even 
better one next year.

CUTTING UTILITY BILLS 
CAN BE A BREEZE

Many Texans pride themselves on how long 
they can wait before turning on the air 
conditioning each year. Others, especially 
those who have moved from northern climates, 
surrender early. But before the advent of 
mechanical cooling devices, millions of 
people survived hot Texas summers. The same 
natural cooling techniques are available 
today, and can help cut utility bills 
dramatically.

Ceiling, room and attic fans can help cut 
cooling costs, but there are also passive 
cooling methods that require no electricity 
at all. For example, cross ventilation may 
be effective for part of the cooling season. 
Wind creates areas of high and low pressure 
around a house. Air moves into a building 
through openings in the high pressure regions 
and exits at low pressure areas. Careful 
sizing and placement of air inlets and 
outlets can greatly enhance the cooling 
effects of cross ventilation. Open windows 
higher of the windward side of the house than 
on the leeward side for maximum air velocity 
and optimum cooling. Also, more air will 
circulate in the home if window openings are 
not directly opposite one another.

For more information about natural cooling 
and other energy saving ideas, call the Texas 
Public Utility Commission's toll-free Energy 
Hotline: 1-800-643-SAVE.

rÖ E L  R IO  G A S  C O M P A N Y

PROPANE - DIESEL FUEL - GASOLINE

RENT & SELL PROPANE TANKS

BULK TANKS AVAIABLE

ALSO FILL BOTTLES

JAMES SMITH 
300 PATRICK STREET 

BRACKETTVILLE, TEXAS

CALL 563-9470 OR DEL RIO 775-3633

For America’s Forests
Facts From the U.S. Dept, of Agriculture Forest Service

Who Owns America's Woods?
' It may come as a surprise 

to some, but most U.S. 
commercial forest lands — 
those that can produce 
wood for market—are owned 
neither by the forest prod­
ucts industry nor by the 
Federal government, but 
by non-industrial, private 
forest landowners.

A diverse group that in­
cludes farmers, housewives, 
doctors, lawyers and numer­
ous other occupations, plus 
retirees, together own some 
278 million acres—or 58 
percent—of the total com­
mercial forest land.

A substantial number of 
these ownerships are sm all- 
under ten acres—and the 
timber on them may not be 
available for the growing 
needs of the U.S. market. 
Often, people just want to 
keep their “little piece of 
nature” untouched. Others 
are holding the land as an 
investment, hoping for 
higher prices in future years.

Whatever the reasons, 
they can spell problems for 
our timber supplies. The 
experts at the U.S. Forest 
Service warn that we are 
going to run short of wood 
at reasonable prices unless 
we change the way we man­
age our forests and the 
wood-we get from them.

Federal, state and local 
governments also play roles 
in ownership o f  timber- 
lands, but they have many 
uses in addition to timber

Surpris ingly, most of America's forest land 
is owned by farmers and other private owners, 
not the government or the forest industry.
production. For example, 
much of the National Forest 
System was originally re­
served from the original 
Federal public domain to 
provide timber and protect 
watersheds. But later, the 
uses of these lands were 
expanded to include many 
things not compatible with 
timber production; such 
things as wilderness, re­
search areas, recreation 
sites, etc. The same multiple 
use trend became common 
on other federal and state 
lands.

Much of the state-owned 
forest land was obtained by 
the states as part o f land 
grants from the Federal gov­
ernment on entry into state­
hood. Some forest lands 
were acquired by state or 
local governments as tax- 
delinquent lands. This was 
especially true during the 
Great Depression of the

1930s.
Only 14 percent of the 

com m ercia l timberland, 
where timber production is 
the prime purpose, is owned 
by the forest industry. The 
industry has tried to expand 
productive capacities by ex­
tending stewardship to sub­
stantial acreage of forest 
land, under long-term lease 
from farmers and other pri­
vate owners.

Still, most of the timber 
in America belongs to pri­
vate owners and the message 
is clear—there must be 
thoughtful management if 
we are to meet our needs 
for wood far into the fu­
ture. More of these private 
lands must be put into 
wood production 
or the nation’s 
wood supply will 
fall behind de­
mand.

Fix-It Yourself
by Deborah Fletcher

In its continuing effort to 
educate knowledgeable 
professional paperhangers, 
and in addition to its com­
prehensive 10-week train­
ing program, advanced 
paperhanging and faux- 
finishing classes, the U.S. 
School o f Professional 
Paperhanging is making 
several new course offer­
ings available.

The first of these offer­
ings, a six-day basic 
course, is designed to equip 
the prospective do-it- 
yourself paperhanger with 
all the basic knowledge 
necessary to successfully 
hang selected wallcover­
ings, select proper adhe­
sive and primers, and 
engineer a room. The basic 
class will be given three 
times a year, in December, 
April and July.

More information and an 
application form can be 
obtained from: The U.S. 
School o f Professional 
Paperhanging, Dept. 2, 16 
Chaplin Avenue, Rutland, 
Vt., 05701, or phone (802) 
773-2455.
©  1986 by King Features Synd.

MR. SU P E R  B E E F

HAMBURGER MEAT .........  98c lb.
FAJITAS ..................  1.85 lb.
T-BONE STEAK ............. 2.79 lb.
BONELESS SIRLOIN ........  2.89 lb.
SHOULDER STEAK..........  1.35 lb.
CAT FISH FILLET .........  3.99 lb.
CAT FISH (WHOLE) ........  2.29 lb.
JUMBO SHRIMP ...........  10.29 lb.
MEDIUM SHRIMP ............ 7.29 lb.
SMALL SHRIMP ............. 6.25 lb.
SALAD SHRIMP (2 1/2 lbs). 11.39
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The article that appeared in last 
week's Cavalryman titled "Facts 
From Our County Judge" by Tommy 
Seargeant was enlightening in some 
respects, vague in some, and 
confusing in others as to the 
overall motive. I can only assume 
that from the text of the article 
that the blame for the county's 
current "financial problems" is 
being placed directly on the county 
jail operation because of the 
deficit in the anticipated prisoner 
oare fees from the federal prisoner 
program.

It seems a little odd that no 
credit has been given to the county 
jail operation over the past 5 
years during which time we not only 
paid the total operational costs of 
the Sheriff's Department and County 
Jail, but also showed a net profit 
of $44,094.04 and by that very 
operation took the burden off the 
county taxpayer and helped the 
county build a cash reserve of 
$325,804.73. Now all of a sudden 
because of circumstances beyond our 
control (ie; the decrease in normal 
federal prisoner population because 
of the new INS law), the county 
jail operation is being blamed for 
the county's "financial problems" 
because the county is having to dip 
into the cash reserve to meet our 
budget. (I have always assumed 
that a cash reserve is there for 
that purpose).

I am proud of the accomplishments 
that have been made in the 
Sheriff's Department and County 
Jail operations since I came into 
office in 1982. We have greatly 
improved the overall standards of 
both. The county jail was 
certified by the Texas Commission 
on Jail Standards for the first 
time in 1984 (10 years after it was 
completed and put in service). We 
have passed every state and federal 
inspection since that time, and 
believe me they are strict. We 
have doubled the staff at the jail 
thereby meeting the requirements of 
the Jail Commission and providing
much needed jobs and income for 
several local families. We have 
greatly updated and improved our 
law enforcement equipment and 
capabilities and added a full time 
deputy sheriff to our staff thereby 
providing increased law enforcement 
service and protection for the 
citizens of Kinney county.

Naturally all these things cost 
money, thus the need for increased 
revenue, which was and is, provided 
mainly by the federal prisoner 
program. There were no complaints 
(and certainly no praise) during 
the 5 years that we brought in more 
than we spent, and now that we are 
faced with a temporary decrease in 
federal prisoner care fees the 
clamor is loud and persistent.

Let's examine these facts for a 
minute; add the net profit for the 
county jail operation for the past 
5 years ($44,094.04) to the YTD 
income for this fiscal year 
($46,592.00) for a total of 
$91,086.04. Subtract that figure 
from the YTD expenditures of 
$133*357.82 and you get a balance 
of $42,271.78. Divide this figure 
by 5.5 years and you get an average 
of $7,685.78 per year that it has 
cost the taxpayer of Kinney County 
over and above the income generated 
by the federal prisoner program for 
our total law enforcement 
operation, including equipment, 
salaries, patrol expenses, 
everything. I'll bet my new hat 
(if I had one, which I don't) that 
very few, if any, sheriff's 
departments and county jails 
anywhere in the state can come 
close to that cost/income ratio. 
If we had not suffered the 
temporary setback in the income due 
to the decrease in federal prisoner 
population we would be far ahead in 
the income vs. expenditure column. 
And if that were the case, you 
would not hear or see a word about 
the county jail operation, 
certainly no praise or credit for 
our efforts.

As to our current deficit in
anticipated revenue from the 
federal prisoner care fees is 
concerned, I am working closely 
with U.S. Marshall Bill Jonas of 
San Antonio and we now have 12 
federal prisoners in custody at the 
county jail and Marshall Jonas has 
promised to work with me in getting 
our population numbers back to 
normal (20 to 23 federal 
prisoners).
Our prisoner care fee bill to the 

BOP for the month of April was 
$5,880.00 which is an increase over 
the month of March of $5,152.00. 
We anticipate a steady rise until 
things are back to normal which is 
what I have been telling the County 
Judge and Commissioners Court since 
the decrease started.

I challenge the County Judge to 
make a FULL and COMPLETE disclosure 
of the county's financial status if 
he truly wants to make the public 
aware of our "financial problems". 
How about disclosing the total 
costs of unbudgeted modifications

and repairs to the courthouse, 
including the enlargement of the 
county judge's office and the 
purchase of expensive, custom made 
furniture for the office. Let's 
include the expenditures for new 
trucks, motor graders, etc. And, 
in keeping with his report of last 
week, why not go back five years as 
he did with the financial report on 
the county jail operation.

ACTRESSES & ACTORS 
WANTED

Ever fantacized about being a 
part of showbusiness? NOW IS THE 
TIME! Fun, Frivolity and community 
spirit will be your rewards.
Tryouts for the Old Quarry 

Society's production, "The Glory 
Road", will be held at the Old 
Quarry Amphitheater, Fort Clark 
Springs, June 14 and 15 from 6:30 
to 8:30 p.m.

All ages, all sizes, any talent 
is needed from singing and dancing 
to constructing sets, painting, 
costuming, operating lights and 
sound equipment, and on and on, so 
whatever you have to offer, or even 
think you do, be brave, NOW IS THE 
TIME. Plan now to be at the 
tryouts.

Rehearsals will require a couple 
of hours a week and the production 
is set for June 26 and 27 and July 
3.
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*-*-*-*-*- FRIENDLY SERVICE -*-*-*-*-
"SERVING YOU IS OUR PLEASURE"

DON AND LINDA WOODSON 
OWNERS

BRACKETTVILLE, TEXAS
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JOSH BILLINGS Sez . . .

Hartes and dimonds are the two strong 
suits for a woman to hold— klubs a"nd 
spades for a man.

JUST FOR LAUGHS

SOME FUN!

'HURRY,MISTER,WATS MT FAVORITE 
STOOL YOU'RE SITTING O N I"

HUCKLEBERRY FINN

IT NEVER FAILS n  NEVER FA1LS
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’ALAMO WING” RESERVE HISTORY 
FILMED AT ALAMO VILLAGE

A C-5 Galaxy cargo plane at 500 feet passing 
over Happy Shahan's Alamo replica for a 
parting shot in an Air Force Reserve film.

BRACKETTVILLE-The skies of Kinney County rumbled 
April 13th when a mammoth C-5 Air Force cargo plane 
made more than a dozen passes over Alamo Village 
seven miles north of town. Flying at its lowest 
legal ceiling of 500 feet, the hugh plane was filmed 
as it cruised over Happy Shahan's famous Alamo 
replica for a film documenting the history of the 
"Alamo Wing" reserve unit at Kelly Air Force Base in’ 
San Antonio. The 30-minute film will be used to 
recruit members and encourage employers to support 
their reservists.
The Alamo wing was the first reserve unit to make 

the transition from the Vietnam-era C-130 to the new 
C-5 Galaxy, the largest plane in the free world, says 
Col. Frank
Maxwell. The reserve unit's story
is important he said, because "the maturity of the 
wing parallels the maturity of the Air Force Reserve 
itself. Since it was started in
the 50's, we've gone from so-called 'weekend 
warriors' to flying front-line aircraft with very 
important wartime roles."

The film is under direction of Brigadeer General 
Carey Deckard, a well-known Air Force personality and 
media consultant from San Antonio. "This is more 
than a training film," he said. "This is a first- 
line production, a documentary. There's no 
difference between this and a production for a 
television show." Deckard's last film, an award­
winning documentary on the 50th anniversary of 
Randolph Air Force Base which featured William 
Shatner of "Star Trek" fame, was shown as a 
television special in San Antonio.

In comparing Deckard's work to that of standard Air 
Force films, Major Karen Wetzel said, "this is going 
to look like Michaelangelo. Theirs usually look like 
paint-by-numbers."

The film also features Major Homer I. Lewis of 
Eagle Pass as one of three former Alamo wing chiefs 
to attain the reserve's highest rank. Of the six 
former reserve top guns, three came from the Alamo
Wing.

The story will be narrated by Fess Parker of Walt 
Disney's " D a v y  Crockett" show.. Parker and Shahan are

two of many people who donated their time to the 
project, Wetzel said. "We would have never got to do 
it without all the volunteering of help we have had," 
she said. "We've had many, many, many donated 
hours."

The biggest bill for an hour's work would have gone 
to the plane. It takes 77 so-called "man hours" of 
preparation for every hour the C-5 is in the air, at 
a cost of roughly $8000 an hour, Maxwell said. But 
the hour of tricky maneuvering against the wind over 
Shahan's ranch gave the crew more training than they 
Usually get in an hour, he added.

"To fly these low levels accurately over a single 
point was something new for that crew," said Captain 
Tom Lange, who radioed directions to the cargo plane 
from the Alamo compound.
"Because of its beautiful countryside, clean air 

and military history, Alamo Village is one of the 
most unique locations in Texas, if not the world," 
Gen. Deckard said as the plane flew East towards 
home.

The town of Hamilton, Ontario, Canada, is closer to the equator than it is tc 
the North Pole.

The polar caps of Mars wax and wane with the seasons, not by melting but by 
evaporating in the summer and condensing in the winter.

Mother's Day May 10th
Next Sunday is Mother's Day. By 

some tender word or gift, let's not for­
get that it's HER day.

THE FIRST STATE BANK OF 
BRACKETTVILLE

MEMBER F.D.I.C. 563-2451
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May's Spotlight Person on the bulletin board is: 
David G. Luna, Kinney County's Chief Deputy 
Sheriff. Mr. Luna accepted Kinney County Public 
Library's invitation to be guest speaker at the 
Spring Break Program offered at the library, March 
13-16.
Mr. Luna did an outstanding job of explaining to 

the children the duties and responsibilities of a 
Chief Deputy Sheriff, by showing the children the 
inside of his car and the various items used while 
in the line of duty.

THANK YOU, Mr. Luna, on behalf of all the 
children who participated in the program and 
KCPL'S staff, for taking time out of your busy 
schedule to keep us informed. THANKS also to the 
entire Sheriff's Department for looking out for 
our safety.
A microfiche reader was donated to the library 

by The First State Bank of Brackettville and 
delivered by Vice-President Wanda Schwandner. The 
microfiche features a double reader. Thank you 
First State Bank and Wanda.

Once again, Kinney County Public Library and the 
Texas State Library are co-sponsoring the Texas 
Reading Club this summer, featuring its theme 
"Animal Antics".
The Texas Reading Club is a program to encourage 

children and their parents to read and to use the 
library.

The Texas State % Library selects a theme each year and produces 
posters, bookmarks, reading logs, and certificates to publicize that 
theme. Local libraries develop the programs.
To inspire program ideas, the state library publishes a guide to 

activities and crafts, to books and audiovisuals appropriate for the 
year's theme.

To help librarians and volunteers organize and manage a reading 
club, the Texas State Library provides a separate publication, A 
Librarian's Planning Handbook for the Texas Reading Club.

And to assist KCPL's two staff members VOLUNTEERS are NEEDED. 
Application forms will be available through May 23. A volunteer may 
be 13 vears old or older.

________________May 7, 1987

PROCLAMATION FOR TEXAS 
BUCKLE-UP WEEK,

MAY 1 8 -2 5  1987

PROCLAMATION FOR TEXAS 
BUCKLE-UP WEEK, MAY 18-25, 1987

WHEREAS, front seat fatalities 
decreased seven percent; and 
visible injuries decreased 12 
percent, during the first year 
under the safety belt law in Texas; 
and

WHEREAS, the ratio of traffic 
deaths to miles traveled in Texas 
reached a record low in 1986; and

WHEREAS, local traffic officers 
recognize that reductions in 
fatalities and injuries will 
continue as more citizens get into 
the lifesaving habit of buckling 
up; and

WHEREAS, many travelers will visit 
our city, and many of our own 
citizens will be traveling to other 
locales, during the 101 days of 
summer between Memorial Day and 
Labor Day; and

WHEREAS, Governor William P. 
Clements, Jr. has proclaimed May 
18-25, 1987, to be "TEXAS BUCKLE UP 
WEEK"; and

WHEREAS, communities all over Texas 
are joining the Texas Coalition for 
Safety Belts in an effort to 
promote belt use and other safe 
driving habits at home;

THEREFORE, be it resolved that the 
City of Brackettville, Texas will 
join in this lifesaving effort, and 
urge its citizens to safeguard 
their lives and those of their 
children by the use of safety belts 
and child car seats.

In official recognition whereof, I 
hereby affix my signature this 7th 
day of May, 1987.

ss/William Mendeke 
Mayor-City of Brackettville

Wiping your refrigerator gaskets with vinegar can help 
eliminate mildew and odor.

In a room where sunlight strikes with more force at some 
windows than others, rotate the curtains each time 
they're cleaned.

--------- the iLLust Rated im ie------------------
God’s Harvest Is Never-Ending

"He who reaps receives wages, and gathers fruit for eternal life..."
—  John 4:36

Paul in his letter to the Romans noted that “the wages of sin is 
death, but the free gift of God is eternal life in Jesus Christ our 
Lord." His words echoed those of Jesus when he told the disciples 
that their eternal life would come from the deeds he accomplished for 
God and that they would reap through their gathering of converts.
Jesus was indeed God’s instrument to harvest the believers in the Lord 
and his word. For God wisely gave all his children the option of free 
will in life, but their choice dictated what course their souls would 
take after death. How much better to be nurtured by God through 
Jesus and become a part of God’s never-ending harvest than to be east 
aside as unfit chaff as will the sinners among us.
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LITTLE LEAGUE BEGINS

To the citizens of 
and Fort Clark:

Brackettville

The Baseball season is about to 
begin, BUT, as the officers and a 
few very concerned parents have 
reviewed this years program, we 
have decided to go Babe Ruth in 
order to permit more youngsters to 
play ball.
We have decided on teams in the 

following age groups:
T-Ball - Ages 4-7 
Bambinos - Ages 8-12 
Babe Ruth - Ages 13-15 

A problem has occured that may not 
allow us to play the 13-15 age 
group because of the lack of 
interested citizens. We can not 
have a team unless we have more 
help from you, the citizens of our 
community.
We need your support or the boys 

and girls of this age group will 
not have a team. We need donations 
and sponsors. A special meeting 
has been called in order to 
determine whether or not there will 
be a league. Please come and 
support your kids in this effort. 
The meeting will take place May 11, 
1987 at 7:00 p.m. in the High 
School Auditorium

If you wish to have the 
youngsters in your community 
playing, please make a special 
effort to be there even if your son 
or daughter can no longer play.

The Bambinos Teams and players 
are as follows:

Astros 
Claude Gomez 
Stefan Gomez 
Lynn Floyd 

Frank Guajardo 
Juan Hernandez 
Lupe Rodriquez 
Olga Aguirre 

Lupe Rodriquez 
Earl Wright 

Manuel Ramon 
Robert Aguirre 

Hubert Demitrius Williams 
Rocio Molinar

MASON
SHOES  

& BOOTS ‘
O V E R  3 5 0  S T Y L E S  
F O R  M E N  & W O M E N

USE OUR LAY-AWAY  
TO SUIT YOUR BUDGET
ROBBIE ROBERTSON 5 6 3 - 2 9 9 3

Cowbpys
Moses Hernandez 

Mark Moore 
Marty Schermerhorn 

Rumaldo Serrano 
Joey Pena 

Victor Sanchez 
Will Shahan 
Jerod Shahan 

Raymond Talamantez 
Becky Payne 

Jackie Smith 
Saul Enrique Hidalgo 

Chris Garza

.Bams
Robert Munoz 

Myrna Gonzales 
Lawrence Jeffcoat 

Mike Tharp 
Michael Benacci 
Mathew Benacci 
J.C. Carroll 
Glen Tharp 

Edmundo Martinez 
Chris Hale 

Cynthia Martinez 
Drudell Carroll 

Tim Hale

Lions
J.J. Sandoval 
Ruben Terrazas 
Ignacio Aguirre 
Anna Sanchez 
Greg Lopez 

Jack Mayfield 
Chris Mulligan 
Dale Smith 
Albert Sosa 
Doug Spring 

Juan Brunfield 
Jennifer Terrazas 
Beau Smallwood 
Bill Woodhouse

PIANO RECITAL
Cathie Conrey and her students 

will present a Spring Recital 
Saturday afternoon, May 9th at 3:00 
p.m. in the Town Hall at Fort 
Clark. Local students will be 
Elizabeth Boyd and Sonja Carrera. 
Christa Malik from Laughlin Air 
Force Base will play "0 Sole Mio" 
and the remaining students from Del 
Rio will include Del Rio's Junior 
Miss, Jessica Hodge, who will play 
Rachmaninoff's Prelude in C# Minor. 
The public is cordially invited. 
Anyone who likes good piano music 
is welcome.

* 1

8

WELCOME

BABY

»A son was born to Crosby and Janna 
»Boyd at the Val Verde Community 
{Hospital on April 14, 1987 at 8:32
{a.m. Milton Crosby Boyd III 
{weighed in at 8 lbs. 1 oz. and 
{measured 21 inches long. He is 
¿welcomed by his two sisters, Emily S 
Sand Elizabeth. 8
Ssocoocoooooosoooosoooooooosoooooesoi

BABY’S EMOTIONAL NEEDS
The basic needs of all children 

include warmth, shelter, food, 
clothing, love, and emotional 
support. Sometimes a family may 
provide very adequate shelter and 
food, but neglect the emotional 
needs of young children. Love and 
emotional support in the 
development years will go a long 
way toward assuring emotional and 
mental health when children grow up 
says Mrs. Sylvia Baker, Extension 
Agent-Home Economist.

In what ways can parents provide 
the "quality of love" that is 
needed?

First— through tender, gentle, 
yet confident physical handling of 
the infant, we demonstrate love.
Second— talking, humming, or 

singing to the infant are 
expressions of love.

Third— a simple act, like looking 
into your child's eyes when you 
talk to him or her communicates 
respect and love.

Fourth— smile for your child 
frequently when you are happy about 
what he does or says.

Fifth— allow the young children 
to touch your face— to be 
physically close when he wishes.

Sixth— gentle handling of the 
baby during bath and feeding times, 
as well as playtime, tells the 
infant that "you love him."

A child sufficiently loved in 
infancy will be able to give love 
as an adult.

DEPENDABLE BABYSITTI

DAY OR NIGHT IN A FAMILY HOME 
ANY AGES

SHOT AND HEALTH RECORDS REQUIRED 
REGISTER NOW!

DROP-INS WELCOME. PHONE 563-2772 
OR 563-2639 ____
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m m i r y n r a i i ALL CLASSIFIED ADS ARE DUE BY NOON ON EVERY

CLASSIFIED ADS ALL CLASSIFIED ADS RUN 20C PER WORD OR $2.00 
PER WEEK FOR 10 WORD MINIMUM.

HELP WANTED MISC MISC.
«»WANTED**

Cook & Waitress at F.C.S. 
Restaurant. Contact Jean at 563-
22‘jO.

MISC.
»»FOR SALE«»

Fort Clark Membership
1987 dues paid. No lot chosen.
Reasonable. Call 563-2913.

»»FOR SALE»»

Kawasaki 100, combination street & 
dirt bike. $300.00. Call 563-9206.

CHAMBER  
OF COMMERCE

The Brackettville Chamber of 
Commerce will present a $25.00 bond 
to the person who can send in the 
winning motto or slogan for a sign 
to be placed on Highway 90! Hondo 
has "This is Gods Country, Don't 
Drive thru it Like Hell." In case 
of identical entries, the one with 
the earliest date will be the 
winner! Mail entries to the 
Chamber at P.0. Box 386, 
Brackettville, 78832.

BELIZE
British American Cattle Co. invites 
you and your guests to an 
information session on our 100 acre 
plantations in the beautiful 
English speaking CARIBBEAN country 
of BELIZE. Sessions will be 
Saturday at 10:00 a.m. in Austin, 
refreshments will be served. 
Please call (512) 3^6-7381 for
directions and reservations.

GOVERNMENT HOMES from $1.00 
(U Repair) Foreclosures, Repos & 
Tax Delinquent Properties NOW 
selling in your area. Call 
(refundable) 1-518-459-3546 Ext. 
H6606E for listings, 24 HOURS.

THE NEW SUNSHINE SELF STORAGE
%

Located at 814 West Spring Street 
All sizes, up to 10' x 30'

Call Chris Gomez
Phillips U - Haul Service Station 
563-2588 or 563-2725

LIONS CLUB

WEEKLY DONATIONS ARE BEING ACCEPTED 
BY THE BRACKETTVILLE LIONS CLUB FOR 
THEIR FALL RUMMAGE SALE. FOR PICK­
UP CALL 563-2169, 563-2186 OR ANY 
LIONS CLUB MEMBER.

AL-ANON meetings weekly. For more 
information call 563-2007

«»BOAT FOR SALE»*
16 Ft. Aluminum V-hull w/55 H.P. 
Evinrude, Sigma trolling motor, 2 
batteries, 2 gas tanks, & trailer. 
GOOD BUY! $1,250.00. 563-2729 in
Brackettville.

••FOR SALE««
1984 Coleman "TOP OF THE LINE" 
Williamsburg Pop-Up camper. Air 
conditioned. Sleeps seven. This 
"Little Jewel" is self contained, 
115 volt AC Power or 12 volt 
Battery Powered-Tub and shower- 
Portable Toilet-Hot Water Heater-3 
burner stove w/easy lift-over 
cabinets & sink-queen size, double 
and portable beds-quality covers-2 
gas bottles, spare tire and wheel, 
awning with ties. $500.00 below 
Credit Union loan value. Like new- 
easy towing. Family fun for week­
ends or long distance travel. Call 
563-9294 before 9:00 a.m. any day.

LEE'S LAWNM0WER REPAIR

RECONDITIONED MOWERS FOR SALE. 
PHONE 563-2019 IN SP0FF0RD.

TEN MINUTE OIL CHANGE
QUAKER STATE 
Pennzoil 
Fram Filters

JERRY PARKER, Owner
(512) 775-9858

19,38 Ave. F Del Rio. Texas 78840

OPEN Mon.-Sat. 
8 a.m. - 6 p.m.

»»FOR SALE»*

Iron Pedestal Patio Table. $20.00. 
Phone 563-9206.

House cleaning or lawn cutting. 
Reasonable prices. Call 563-2056.

REAL ESTATE
10 Acres with 3 houses for sale in 
Del Rio, Texas located , 1/2 mile 
from International Bridge. Owner 
will finance. Call Manuel Cantu at 
775-6076 or 775-3607.

»»For Sale«*
Large 3 Bedroom, 21/2 bath home 
with fireplace on corner lot. 
Close to schools, on Ann Street. 
Phone 563-2223 or 563-2372

»»FOR RENT*«
2 bed, 2 bath house. Unfurnished, 
fenced back yard. $350.00 per 
month.
2 bed, 1 bath house. Unfurnished, 
fenced yard. $250.00 per month.
Call O'Rourke Realty at 563-2713*

^ 100 ACRE PLANTATIONS 
For sale, own your own paradise 
plantation in the English speaking 
Caribbean country of BELIZE. Ideal 
for farming, ranching, retirement, 
etc. Unbelievable prices and owner 
financing. Call us today in 
Austin. (512) 3^6-7381.

•»LOTS FOR SALE*»
Lots 2-7, Block 5, Brackett 
Addition for Sale by Court 
Receiver, Marcus Tidwell. Call 
563-2323 or 563-2838 after 5:00 
p.m.

*»F0h SALE»«
Ft. Clark Membership. Price 
negotiable. Phone 563-2385.

»»FOR SALE OR RENT**

3-2 w/fireplace on Golf Course at 
F.C.S. Central air & heat, fenced 
back yard, stove/refrigerator. 
$450.00 per mo. $250.00 deposit. 
Water paid. For sale price or rent 
info, call 563-2253 or 1-775-7840.


